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Chesapeake Campus
Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

September 24, 2019
Room 4202, Chesapeake New Academic Building

Attending Senators: 	
Elizabeth Briggs, Chair
Jennifer Hopkins (Sec. / IDS)
Ruth Shumate (Library)
Matt Gorris (CST – Theater)
Rhonda Goudy (Counseling)
Evgenia Harrison (MTH) 
Bobby Rowe, Jr. (RAC)


		
Guests:	Vy C. Calhoun (S.S.), Mary MacDougall (Bio.), Vince Gary (Student Center), Sean LaCroix (Econ.), Aspen Roadcap (SGA)

Quorum was achieved.  Minutes dated August 27, 2019 meeting were reviewed and approved with revisions. The secretary will resubmit with revisions for the record.

Dr. Edwards, Q/A session
a.  Open Forums with Faculty ESM Pathway Dean Candidates – The first forum session occurred on September 20 (2:40pm-4:10pm Chesapeake Campus Student Center, Big Otter room), and allowed college faculty to participate in an open Q/A of the first two candidates for the SEM Pathway Dean position. Dr. Edwards encouraged faculty in attendance to provide feedback to him through email (ESM Pathway Dean in the subject line) or in person. He will review and consider feedback when making his decision. A second Open Forum for this position will feature the remaining two candidates and will occur in on October 4, 2019 (2:40pm-4:10pm Chesapeake Campus Student Center, Big Otter room).
b. Greenhouse Ribbon Cutting Ceremony - This will take place during or near the Fall Plant Sale.
c. Robotics Lab Ribbon Cutting Ceremony - This will take place around the first or second week of November.
d. Presidential Search – Certification of the four finalists will be completed first with names released thereafter, date TBD. There will be an open forum (recorded) at the Chesapeake Student Center with Presidential start date to be determined, but near Spring Semester. It was noted that the date keeps moving back which is concerning to faculty.
e. Enrollment Decline Update – 
Recruitment: Dr. Edwards stated that TCC is currently operating with only two high school Career counselors, but Administration has approved the addition of three more counselors to total five. These will now be called Outreach Counselors, as they will do outreach to more than just the high schools. There will be on Outreach counselor dedicated to each campus including Chesapeake, Portsmouth, and Norfolk, and two will cover Virginia Beach Schools. 
Retention: Remains a focus to prevent further decline
Marketing: Curt Wynn and Marian Anderfuren will spearhead a marketing program and will look at enrollment data by Pathway rather than by campus as is currently done.  It is hoped that doing so will provide more meaningful data for the Pathways model. 
f. Live Schedule dates – The date for students to be able to see the Spring schedule is officially toward the end of October, yet students are currently able to see incorrect rolled over content. This causes students who pan early to assume courses will be taught that may not be and staffing is not accurate either. Rhonda Goudy mentioned that Deans and their assistant have the ability to turn off the live option upon request. 
g. STEAM Day – STEAM Day with the Reach Foundation will occur on the Chesapeake Campus in late July and is STEM Focused.

Elizabeth Briggs - Chair’s Report:
a.  College wide Senate – The first Campus wide College Senate meeting was cancelled so there are no new items to report.
b. Senate Chairs Meeting – The Senate Chair Meeting did not take place.
	
Secretary report:   Nothing but Minutes  

Student Center report: Geared to Lead kickoff and faculty are sought to get involved in it. The retreat will be at Camp Silver Beach (YMCA) camp location. Contact Vince Gary if interested in getting involved. Chesapeake Regional Medical Center Bra Ha Ha event will be on display again for Community Viewing, date TBD. Elizabeth Briggs added that a Co-sponsor for PTK is being sought if anyone has an interest in helping with the honors society. 

Advising report: Rhonda Goudy invites faculty leads to attend one of the regularly scheduled Counselors meetings to have open discussions on program specific concerns, or changes in program requirements of which counselors should be aware. The first 30 minutes of each meeting are dedicated to faculty discussions. The next meeting is October 7, 2019, 11:30-1:30, location not noted. Counselors are attending SDV classes on an “on call” basis to discuss a range of college success topics. These can be scheduled if interested. A new counselor is actively being sought for Chesapeake to replace Estelle Bussey. Faculty Advising Training schedule is out and will cover a variety of topics related to SIS and Navigate. Sessions run through October 14, if interested. 

Library report: Ruth Shumate reports that Chesapeake will be getting a new librarian. Start date should be sometime in January. The part time classified position has been approved to help the staffing needs of the Chesapeake library.  The Chesapeake Library is running Banned Book week and encourage students to come visit and make their own button! 

New Business:

Faculty Priorities 2019-2020: 
a. Transparency and communication by Administration
b. Inconsistent procedures by Leadership across Pathways
c. Website: No input from faculty or communication with faculty regarding design and appropriate links to programs, library, bookstore, forms, etc.
d. APPDP and VCCS versus TCC driven initiatives.

Smoking Policy: Faculty have come forward with concerns about smoking on campus. Smokers tend not to heed policies in place for appropriate locations in which to smoke. Some feel that campuses should be smoke free while others felt this is more a case about enforcement. It was suggested that the current policy stating that smokers must remain 25 feet from a building entrance should be increased. It was also stated that smoking policy should be a secondary concern for College wide faculty senate consideration, noting there are far more important items that require attention. 

Online Enrollment Caps: The Academic Council is seeking consistency in online enrollment caps across the college. Currently some are determined locally and some follow SCHEV requirements, which are generally less stringent. Decisions can be driven by complexity of subject or grading time of assignments. 

Scheduling: Scheduling process is being reviewed to ensure procedures can be altered without requiring a change in policy. 

(E. Briggs exits with fanfare)

Old Business: 

Enrollment Decline: See Dr. Edwards Q/A comments

Meeting was adjourned.

The next Chesapeake Campus Faculty Senate Meeting will be held on October 29th – Chesapeake Faculty Senate meeting – 12:30 PM, Room 4202
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